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	PRESS RELEASE


Half of Eastern Bohemia inspections proved alcohol sales to minors

(Hradec Králové, 14 September 2021) In August 2021, the Královéhradecký and Pardubický Inspectorate of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority carried out a total of 51 inspections focusing on the sale of alcoholic beverages to minors. The inspections were carried out mainly in places that people visit most often in summer. 

On 9 inspection days a total of 51 inspections were carried out with a hired person under the age of 18. The inspections were carried out in accordance with the provisions of Section 30(4) of Act No. 65/2017 Coll., on the Health Protection from the Harmful Effects of Drugs. The dummies were aged 15 and 16. 

In 26 cases, alcoholic beverages (beer, wine and spirits) were sold to the dummies without any age verification and without the accompaniment of a person over 18 years of age, i.e. alcohol was sold to these persons under 18 years of age in 51% of cases. In all cases, the type of service involved was outdoor, i.e. in dispensing windows, in restaurant gardens, where the invited hired under-aged persons carried out the order without respiratory protection so as not to prevent the staff from carrying out a full visual check of the underage customer.

The inspected establishments were randomly selected establishments which are often popular with tourists in summer, namely establishments in Jaroměř, Josefov, Hradec Králové, Jinolice, Česká Třebová, Ústí nad Orlicí, Mladé Buky and surroundings, Pastviny and surroundings, Ratibořice and surroundings, Heřmanův Městec, Chrudim and Pardubice.

The findings in the above-mentioned 26 cases suggesting a violation of the Act No. 65/2017 Coll., on the Health Protection from the Harmful Effects of Drugs, will be dealt with in administrative proceedings, where the amount of the sanction will also be decided. Violations of the Act are punishable by a fine of up to CZK 1,000,000. 

Due to the high percentage of findings and the seriousness of the violations, inspections with this focus will be carried out randomly in the remainder of 2021.
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